National Borzoi Rescue Foundation Report to BCOA Liaison Dee Jones July 28, 2016

2nd Quarter Report April 1, 2016 thru June 30, 2016

In the second quarter of 2016, NBRF has had 18 (EIGHTEEN!) borzoi come in to rescue making our total for the first six months of the year 28 borzoi.

Our veterinary expenditures were \$2,409.08 for the second quarter making our total for the first half of the year \$6,956.45. While this dollar amount seems low with the number of dogs thus far, it needs to be noted that 10 borzoi came in to rescue the last week of June and the majority of their vet care and expenditures were done in July.

Additional expenditures for the second quarter, which include but is not limited to our toll free number, internet/website, postage, rescue supplies, fuel reimbursement for transports and insurance have totaled \$1,714.76. NBRF received \$1,880.78 in donations and also received the Beverly Taylor Trust funds for the year totaling \$15,127.61.

Thanks to our Facebook administrators, Barbara Michalick and Carol Backers, we have an average of 3.75K likes and 2.88K people engaged with our daily posts which cover everything from health information, poisonous plants, dog treat recipes, updates on our dogs that have been placed in forever homes to available dogs.

NBRF - International, which does not use any funds from NBRF nor the Beverly Taylor Trust Fund, but is financed by those individuals who specifically state they wish their funds to go for International Borzoi in need, has assisted several borzoi in Russia this quarter that are staying in Russia and being assisted by rescue there. NBRF-International is lucky to have a lawyer and borzoi owner/lover on our team IN Russia who thoroughly verifies that funds provided are being used solely for the veterinary care and transport of those individual borzoi that have been approved and specified to receive funds.

We would like to thank for the following BCOA Members for assisting NBRF in our second quarter, these members have answered our call for help for a borzoi in need by either fostering, transporting, doing a home visit, making a donation, or making us aware of and assisting with a borzoi in need; Robin Reil, Bob Marciszewski and Sally MacDowell, Liz A. Duncan-Burge, and Shirley McFadden.

Respectfully submitted,

Liz A. Duncan-Burge, Secretary/Treasurer

National Borzoi Rescue Foundation

Toll Free: 844-NBRF-ZOI (844-627-3964)

Website: www.nbrf.org

Carol Backers
Director
borzoirescue@reagan.com

Barbara Lord Vice-Director warwind@tds.net Liz A. Duncan-Burge Secretary/Treasurer liznbrf@aol.com